CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

4TH MARCH, 2002.

Present: 
Councillors Antrobus and Murphy



K. Clare, J. Spink and A. Westwood



Councillor Hinds also attended

· Head of Law and Administration to produce a report for the next meeting on a data base to store information on all elected members from 1974 onwards.

· Capital receipts:-

· Details of current position on major disposals – may need to look to see what can be deferred due to disposal of former Education Offices not taking place this financial year

· John Spink to look at position re smaller capital receipts

· Extra BCA this year from the Waste Disposal Authority of £.25m

· Additional offers of small amounts of BCA for this year – verbal update required each week on current position

· Capital Programme 2002/03 – amended version to be submitted to all Labour Members prior to it going straight to Council

· Councillor Antrobus presented to Amy Smith an accountant based in Education and Leisure her CIPFA certificate – that arrangements be made for Amy to attend the service excellence award presentation by the Mayor

· APPROVAL to the tenders for the supply of electricity to the over 100kW sites

· APPROVAL to the supply of Ultra Low Sulphur Diesel and Motor Spirit

· APPROVAL to 1 VER from Education and Leisure and 7 VER’s from Development Services

· APPROVAL to granting of NNDR Hardship relief in respect of 4 cases

· DISAPPROVAL to granting of NNDR Hardship relief in respect of 3 cases

· DISAPPROVE the granting of NNDR discretionary relief to DE La Salle Old Boys’ Club and H.S.W. Rifle and Pistol Club

· APPROVAL to granting of NNDR discretionary relief to :-

· Victim Support and Witness Services, Swinton

· BINOH, Salford

· Lowry coach park, Salford

· Finance Monthly Update:-

· John Spink to provide Crs. Antrobus and Murphy with issues report regarding the Salfordian

· 2002/03 revenue budget process completed successfully

· Number of pay notes reducing

· Looking to stream line procedure where employees previously paid weekly are still returning 4 or 5 time sheets per month

· Discussions to be held with John Fox on possibility of staff being able to see their own salary details via the Intranet – John Spink to report at the next meeting

· Debtors reduced by 1.3%

· John Spink to investigate why the £1.15 charge is still being made for Post Office transactions

· Creditors took a dip in January compared with December due to Building Services and Highways

· Purchasing – savings target achieved

· Internal Audit –achieving plan, energy audit making savings – looking to re-structure Audit as “Business risk consultancy”

· Despatch of mail to Members – that now the SOLAR System is up and working the current practice of posting agenda and reports to Members be discontinued

· Corporate Services Service Plan – noted

Councillors S. Miller and Warner and M. Sykes and B. Taylor attended for the following items

· Road Closures – Bill Taylor reported on the procedure to be adopted with regard to road closure for the Queens Golden Jubilee and the Commonwealth Games – there would be no cost to the public, all costs of applying for road closures would be borne by the Council

· Proposed race course – reference was made to a letter in a recent edition of the Manchester Evening News intimating that the Council would be prepared to approved the planning application because of the financial gain it would make – Councillor Antrobus to respond stating the facts

· Development Services capital programme – looking at 18 month programme rather than 12 month and at those items that are certain to go ahead

· Main concern was the potential shortfall of £.5m of work for the DLO – re look at in June and the flexibility to prioritise work

· Need for detailed contract programme scheme by scheme

